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ADDENDUM NO. ONE 

 

TO 

 

BID DOCUMENTS, CONTRACT DOCUMENTS,  

CONSTRUCTION SPECIFICATIONS AND DRAWINGS 

 

FOR 

 

WATER SYSTEM IMPROVEMENTS  

LONG SWAMP CREEK DREDGING 
 

FOR THE 

 

CITY OF JASPER, GEORGIA 

 

PROJECT NO. 212443 

  
 

Bids Received Until 2:00 p.m. Thursday, July 11, 2024 

  
 

ACKNOWLEDGE RECEIPT OF THIS ADDENDUM BY INSERTING ITS NUMBER 

IN THE PROPOSAL.  FAILURE TO DO SO MAY SUBJECT BONA FIDE BIDDERS 

TO DISQUALIFICATION.  THIS ADDENDUM FORMS A PART OF THE PROJECT 

DOCUMENTS; IT MODIFIES THEM AS FOLLOWS: 

 

 

July 8, 2024 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

Turnipseed Engineers A1-2 City of Jasper / 212443 

Addendum No. One  July 8, 2024 

RESPONSE TO QUESTIONS 

 

1. Can the dredging be performed “wet”, using traditional dredging methods, or must it be 

performed “dry” as posted in the advertisement?  It can be advantageous from a cost and 

impact perspective to perform “wet” but we understand that is not always possibly nor is 

it always the better alternative. 

The work is to be conducted in the “dry” by temporarily diverting Long Swamp Creek into 

the emergency spillway, around the dam, and return its stream flow to the original channel 

near the Cove Road bridge.  Work also includes repairing the storm damaged emergency 

spillway. 

In the “dry” means Long Swamp Creek is flowing through the emergency spillway while 

dredging.   

Time allotted for dredging is 5 consecutive calendar days. 

 

2. Is the reason for the dredging purely built-up sediment resulting in a reduced pool?  

Yes 

 

3. Are there pollutants or contaminants suspected in the sediment? 

According to the Tier I Dredge Evaluation dated February 8, 2024, “No sources of 

possible contamination or any contaminants of concern were identified; therefore, 

Terracon does not consider the proposed dredge material to be a possible ‘carrier of 

contaminants’.” 

 

4. Would the City consider an alternative plan so long as the results accomplished were the 

same? 

The current plan has been approved by US Fish and Wildlife Service and US Army Corp 

of Engineers.  Any alternative plan must meet US Fish and Wildlife Service and US Army 

Corp of Engineers requirements.  Most, if not all requirements are noted on the plans. 

 

5. Should an alternative plan be proposed, how would that need to be reflected in the bid 

packet? 

We have not received any proposed alternative plans. 

 

 

 

END OF ADDENDUM NO. ONE 


